
OFFICIAL STATEMENT  

August 4th, 2022 

 

It came to my attention today that Bosque County, Texas Sheriff Trace Hendricks 

told one of my Raccoon Army today that he had been told that Seth Keshel and I 

are secretly working to develop some sort of an election machine, and we are 

trying to get counties to remove their current machines so that we can sell ours to 

them.  He had been told this by an official at the Bosque County clerk’s office. 

This statement is categorically false and is an obvious attempt to create mistrust 

of Seth and me in the election integrity movement as well as to discredit the 

significant findings we have made that have shown and actually proven fraud in 

the 2020 and now the 2022 elections.  This is a “big lie” cut from whole cloth, and 

it is damaging to our current work and our future professional reputation. 

We demand immediate disclosure of the source of this ugly and defaming lie so 

that swift legal action can be taken against the person or persons who created 

and passed along this “big lie” about Seth Keshel and myself. 

Both of us have been outspoken advocates of removing computers from the 

election process altogether, and replacing them with hand counted, numbered 

paper ballots. Without this change to our elections, we can no longer trust the 

outcome reported from any county using computerized voting machines. 

Instead of perpetuating defamatory falsehoods, the time and effort of Sheriff 

Hendricks and the Bosque County election personnel would be much better spent 

looking into why the Bosque County election machine has been removed from the 

county election office, where it currently is being held, and what actions are being 

performed on it.  According to my interpretation of the county’s contract with 

ES&S, the removal of the election system from the county is illegal unless it was 

so badly damaged that it needed replaced.  

The Bosque County clerk’s office should also take the time to read existing 

election law, as they replied to a public records request for ballot images by 

claiming that they were not permitted to give them out until 22 months after the 

election. Of course, after 22 months the county may legally DESTROY election 

records, so this statement indicates either an unfamiliarity with federal and state 



election statutes or an attempt to “run out the clock” on the federal retention 

statutes in order to conceal election materials which are definitely of public 

interest. 

Sheriff Hendrick’s reaction to learning this was to advise the patriots that they 

needed to refer this to the state Attorney General’s office, of the State Ethic’s 

commission. Sheriff Hendricks is shirking the responsibility trusted to him when 

he was given his election in 2020. 

 

I call upon all residents of Bosque County, and other interested parties, to urge 

the Sheriff and the County election office to investigate the disappearance of the 

election server, as well as other inconsistencies that have been reported in the 

2020 election. 

Jeff O’Donnell 

“The Lone Raccoon of the Apocalypse” 


